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AMBLESTON COMMUNITY COUNCIL

A meeting of Ambleston Community Council was held on Monday 18th May 2015 at the Memorial Hall, Woodstock following the Annual General Meeting.
Present were:-  Mr Kevin Morris (Chairman), Messrs Bryn Vaughan, Julian Harries, John Griffiths, 
Mrs Anne James and the Clerk.
1. Apologies.

Apologies were received from Councillor David Howlett, Pembs County Council.
2. Minutes of the Last Meeting.

Copies of the minutes of the last meeting had been distributed to members. The minutes were agreed as being a true record and were signed.

3. Matters Arising from the Minutes.

(a) CASUAL VACANCY. It was proposed by John Griffiths, seconded by Bryn Vaughan and agreed to advertise the Casual Vacancy on the Community Council.

(b) REPLACEMENT SIGNS WOODSTOCK/WYSTOG. With two new replacement place name signs in place it was agreed to write a letter of thanks to the Signage Department, Pembs County Council.
4. Highway Matters.
(a) Irregularities in the road surface surrounding a drainage grating on the bend between Bigws and Cornel Bach to be reported to the Service Line, Pembs County Council.
5. Planning. 
(a) Approval of reserved matters has been granted for the erection of a dwelling at Corner House Farm, Wallis.
6. Insurance Renewal.
It was proposed by Bryn Vaughan, seconded by Julian Harries and agreed to accept insurance cover on payment of a premium of £158.47 to Zurich Municipal. This being approx £22.00 less than the renewal premium required by our present insurers.
7. Correspondence.
(a) Clerks and Councils Direct.

(b) Letter from the Local Carer Ambassador for Pembrokeshire.

It was agreed to circulate both items.

8. Any Other Business.
There were no items for Any Other Business.
There being no further business the Chairman declared the meeting closed at 8.20 p m.
Date of the Next Meeting – Monday 22nd June 2015 at 8.0 p m.
